Yetholm and District Community Council Annual General Meeting
Minutes of the Meeting held in Yetholm Youth Hall
Tuesday 25th April 2017 at 7.30PM
Present: Susan Stewart (Chair), Natasha Gray (Secretary), Angela Walker, Paul Robson, Mike Marsh, Ann Marsh, Shane Black, Alan Kerr, Sue Rose, Charles Brooker, Cllr Mountford, Cllr Nicol
Apologies: Densie Allan
Members of the Public: Ten
	
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence: As above
	

	2
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting
	

	
	The minutes were accepted and signed by the chair.
	

	3
	Matters Arising/Outstanding: None
	

	4
	Chair’s Report
	

	
	See appendix I.
	

	5
	Treasurer’s Report
	

	
	AW reported to the meeting that it has been another good year financially for Yetholm Community Council. Income has been £14,057 (including donations), Expenditure of £11,116. This has resulted in a profit of £2941, which added to the figure brought forward of £4648, gives a figure carried forward of £7589. This includes monies ring-fenced for the proposed flashing speed sign for the village and pavillion monies. The accounts will now be sent to be audited.
	

	6
	Festival Committee Report
	

	
	See appendix II
	

	7
	Election of Office Bearers
	

	
	There have been 9 nominations for the 5 vancnt posts and an election will be held in due course. Thus, an extraordinary AGM will be held following the election to appoint the office bearers for the year.
	

	8
	Nominees for Election to the Community Council
	

	
	As above.
	

	9
	AOB
	

	
	None.
	


Yetholm and District Community Council Extraordinary Annual General Meeting
Minutes of the Meeting held in Yetholm Youth Hall
Tuesday 30th May 2017 at 7.00PM
Present: Susan Stewart (Chair), Natasha Gray (Secretary), Angela Walker, Paul Robson, Mike Marsh, Ann Marsh, Shane Black, Alan Kerr, Sue Rose, Denise Allan, Cllr Mountford
Apologies: Charles Brooker
Members of the Public: 4
	1
	Welcome & Introduction – Welcome and introduction buy the returning officer
	

	2
	Apologies for absence – Charles Brooker
	

	3
	Order of Business
	

	4
	Declaration of Interest - none
	

	5
	Member ship of Community Council -
SM advised that there were 90 valid votes cast in the election which was a good turnout for such a small village. The successful candidates were as follows;
Susan Stewart – 86 Votes
Angela Walker – 72 votes
Graeme Wallace – 63 votes
Iain Dougal – 48 votes
Zoe Keddie-Dixon  - 42 votes
There were 2 unsuccessful candidates. SM congratulated the new councillors on their appointments.
	

	6
	Appointment of Chairperson -
Angela nominated Susan, this was seconded by Iain.
Susan resumed the chair at this point.
	

	7
	Appointment of Vice Chairperson -
Iain nominated Shane, this was seconded by Denise.
	

	8
	Appointment of Treasurer -
Shane nominated Angela, this was seconded by Sue.
	

	9
	Appointment of Treasurer -
Natasha remains as secretary ex-officio
	

	10
	Any other matter which the Chair decides is urgent -
None.
	


Appendix I - Chairman’s Report April 2017
Once again the Community Council in our villages and surrounding district has had an interesting and exciting year. We have managed to reduce the number of ongoing issues markedly and any new issues have been dealt with as and when they have arisen throughout the year.
The Council has continued to work well as a team and each Councilor has administered and looked after their individual portfolios and reported back at each meeting throughout the year.
Our Treasurer, Angela, has kept us very well informed about our monetary position on a monthly basis and once again the Council has ended the year in a very sound financial position to take us forward.
Last year, I reported that we had completed the first phase of work on the Pavilion and this year I am pleased to say that thanks to a group of very keen and dedicated people this has moved on at some pace. This has enabled the Council and this group to hold a number of events in the building throughout the year, which have been well received, and in the main well supported. There are still, as with any project, issues that have to be resolved, but I do not see any reason why this venue should not continue to grow and be further restored into a place that all can enjoy.
Once again the weather has been relatively kind to us so the Resilience Group has not been to the fore as much as it could have been but a meeting has been held to seek further people to join this group. The group continues to remain a valuable resource to our community now and in the future.
Our secretary Natasha is a great asset to our team both here at the Community Council and the Festival and her diligence and attention to detail is something, which I appreciate greatly.
After a great deal of work, mainly on Angela’s part, the Community Trust has been dissolved and the monies in the account distributed to various organisations in the village that fitted with the Trust’s Constitution. All gratefully received these monies and I know have enhanced the areas they were given to.
Unfortunately potholes, dog fouling and speeding through the villages continue to remain on our Agenda on a fairly regular basis. However with some of the money from the Trust we hope to purchase some speeding signs to place at each end of the villages.
Thanks must go again to our Local Councilors for their attendance and support at our monthly meetings and throughout the year at various village events. As you are all aware Mr. Alec Nicol is retiring from the Council in the near future and I know that you will all want to wish him well and thank him for all his support over a huge number of years.
Our Local Community Police Officer has also attended our meetings as and when her shift pattern allows. She has also ensured that we receive the monthly Police Report by e-mail.
I would like to thank Annie and Mike Marsh for their help and support to the Council and their individual portfolios over their term of office and I wish them well in the next chapter in their life. 
As you know Stephen Broomfield resigned during the year due to ill health but his contribution to his portfolio was much appreciated and the school are looking forward to a new Councilor taking up this role.
As you are aware we are in the situation of being unable tonight to confirm any new Councilors or Office Bearers, as we have to hold an election for the five vacant seats as we have nine valid nominations. 
As Angela and myself also fall into this number I feel it is inapropriate to say any more about this subject but please watch this space!!
I would like to thank Angela for her skill in keeping our accounts in order and for picking us all up when slight errors are made, believe me this no mean feat and she always carries it out in an exemplary manner.
I feel that as a Community Council we have continued to provide a valuable service and point of contact in our villages. We are visible, approachable and open in all that we do and say and I hope that as we move forward the Council can continue this approach over the coming year.
Appendix II - Festival Week Report April 2017
Festival Week in 2016 was a very successful year for many reasons. For the first time in the last three years the Festival has made a profit. This has been no mean feat and has been achieved by all of the Committee and the village coming together and coming out to support all of our events both during and outwith Festival Week. We also introduced a Patron’s Scheme and a number of other new fundraising ideas were tried out and worked well so we will continue with them (bucket shaking at Halterburn and a collection at the Installation)
The success of last year’s Festival was made possible by our two excellent Principals Jack and Cassie who were both so enthusiastic at all the events they attended in Yetholm and around the Borders.
The Festival Committee has met monthly since January to plan and pull together this years Festival and all meetings have been well attended by old and new faces to the group. 
Fiona Zabrocki (Thompson) has attended the Community Council meetings on at least three occasions over the last year to update the Council on the financial position and this has been helpful in maintaining the links between the two Committees.
Last year I spoke about the sharing of tasks throughout the Festival Committee and the Community Council and I feel that there is still to be work done to achieve this but overall we are moving on with this goal.
Our Festival continues to be a positive, happy event, which is enjoyed by many people in the Community. We have maintained and strengthened the links with the Primary School and plan to have the coffee and sandwiches after the Kirkin’ in the Church this year thereby strengthening our links to this part of the Community.
Our Festival is a true example of community spirit and village life at its best in what can be a stressful and challenging world.
